Dear Donna,

Congratulations! I am pleased to offer you conditional acceptance to the Master in Teaching (MIT) Program at The Evergreen State College, starting September 30, 2002. You have been accepted as a candidate seeking a primary endorsement in English/Language Arts. 

Your admission is conditional pending:  completion of the following prerequisite endorsement requirements: 

language skills/conventions/structure 
4 credits

literature, to include British and adolescent literature 
19 credits

Additionally, the MIT admissions asks you to visit an ethnically diverse high school in your area and spend a few hours observing a classroom and speaking with an English teacher about the challenges (and joys) of teaching in that kind of school. The committee feels this kind of experience would help round out the experiences with youth you wrote about in your application letter and help prepare you for the program. When you have completed this observation, please send an e-mail that briefly describes your experience (including where and when you observed) to both Lyndel Clark (clarkl@evergreen.edu) and Nan Mick (mickn@evergreen.edu). 
If you have questions about your prerequisite requirements, please contact Lyndel Clark, the MIT certification officer, at clarkl@evergreen.edu or (360) 867-6559.

To hold your place in the MIT class beginning September, 2002, you will need to do the following by February 15, 2002. 

1) Inform the Admissions Office, in writing, of your decision to accept or decline this offer of admission at: Admissions Office, The Evergreen State College, Olympia, WA  98505-0002 or mickn@evergreen.edu
2) Submit a non-refundable $100 tuition deposit along with the tuition deposit form. Your deposit will be applied toward tuition for Fall Quarter, 2002. 

Please note that you must be within 8 credits of completing all endorsement prerequisites by September 20, 2002 (documentation of this must be received by November, 2002) and that the Admissions Office must receive official transcripts showing completion of the endorsement requirements listed above by September 29, 2003. 

A required orientation session will be held in the latter half of September and the program begins September 30, 2002. Over the coming months you will be receiving information about orientation, financial aid and registration. Also, please visit the developing MIT 2002-2004 website at:  http://192.211.16.13/curricular/mit2004/home.htm
The site currently has information about the program theme, schedule and other useful information – additional information will be added to the site between now and next September.

Sincerely,

Scott Coleman, Director

Master in Teaching Program 

